
August 22, 2023 
 
 The Cedar County Commissioners met in the Boardroom of the Cedar County Courthouse at 8:30 am 
and the meeting was called to order as advertised, with David McGregor, Dick Donner and Craig artels 
answering roll call. Also, present County Clerk David Dowling. Chairman McGregor stated the open meetings 
laws are posted on the wall for public inspection.  
  Motion was made by Donner and seconded by McGregor to approve the agenda. Motion carried with a  
3 to 0 vote. Motion was made by Bartels and seconded by Donner to approve the minutes from the last meeting. 
Motion carried with a 3 to 0 vote.  
 No report from Justin Heikes, weed supt. 
 Tim Gobel, Zoning Administrator presented the following building permits approved: Robert Mueller 
40 x 72 machine shed, Ross Doffin 19 x 36 building, Jeff Thies grain bin, Richard Junck 40 x 60 pole building, 
Bruce Wiebelhaus 30 x 80 pole shed, Ross Pinkelman 80 x 60 shed, Deb Shannon house addition, Steve Marsh 
60 x 80 machine shed, Tom Schaefer 24 x 36 garage, Jason Miller 42 x 75 silage bunker, William Noecker 32 x 
48 shop, Lucas Kleinschmit 32 x 32 garage and James Casey cabin. Gobel then presented variance requests 
from Matt Nohr, Steve Stewart and Rick Heikes that the variance board approved and now Gobel asked that the 
board give final approval. Motion was made by Donner and seconded by McGregor to approve variances as 
presented. Motion carried with a 3 to 0 vote. 
 Road Supt., Carla Schmidt presented one right of way permit for district three approval and signature. 
Carla then gave a report on the asphalt projects scheduled in the county and stated they will be in September 
and October.  
 Kevin Garvin reported on the progress on the tower building. Discussion was held on selling the existing 
generator and fencing and possibly selling on upcoming consignment sale.   
 Motion was made by Donner and seconded by McGregor to approve two SDLs for Nissen Wine for 
October 2nd and 21st and motion carried a 3 to 0 vote. 
 Motion by Donner and seconded by Bartels to approve inventories as presented by each official and 
department. Motion carried with a 3 to 0 vote. 
 Treasurer, Jean Wiebelhaus updated the board on distress warrants. Jean stated she give the warrants to 
the Sheriff on November 2022 and give them back to her August 1 of this year and collected 56 of 57 warrants.  
 With no further business or agenda items the chairman declared the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
ATTEST:  ___________________________  APPROVED: _______________________________  
  David Dowling, County Clerk   David McGregor, Board Chairman 


